



May 2023

Dear Pastors, Friends, & Family,      


It has been a good couple of 
months.  There have been a lot of 
things going on, and God has been 
working.  We have had a few visitors 
recently.  Two weeks ago, we had 
one of the leaders of the IBJM 
mission board and a pastor from 
France come in for a few days.  We 
got to show them around the island 
and show them the need for more 
churches here.  There is a possibility 
of one or two of their missionaries 
coming to work on the island.  We 
have been pray ing for more 
missionaries to come start churches, 
so this would be a great answer to 
prayer.  


This week, a good friend of mine, Andrew Whittenburg, came with 
his daughter to visit.  We got to reminisce about old times playing on 
the basketball team together, talk about more current things, and 
serve the Lord together for a few days.  It was their first time in 
Europe, so they even took me to Paris for a day.  We got to play 
basketball together again, and he preached for us on Wednesday 
as I translated for him.  It’s always good to spend time with friends!


God continues to send visitors to our church.  Over the last few 
weeks, we have had our first visitors from Holland, Poland, and 
Australia.  We have also had a few visitors passing through on 
cruises, including a pastor from the U.S., and visitors from around 
here.   


We had two young ladies come because they were invited by 
people in our church.  Angie, 22 years old, came on a Wednesday 
night and Christy got to lead her to the Lord that same evening.  
Unfortunately, she moved that very week to one of the other islands 
and, of course, has not been able to come back.  Nayeli, 20 years 
old, came on a Sunday and was asking about baptism.  Christy was 
able to show her from the Bible that her need was for salvation first, 
and she also got saved! She has been coming very faithfully and 
meets Christy during the week for discipleship.  Carlos has also 
begun discipling two Colombian families who have been coming for 
a couple of months.  I am currently discipling Matias and Marlin; I 
was able to lead him to the Lord in his house a few months back.  
They live about 35 minutes  away but are very faithful every Sunday.  
Seeing them grow has been exciting. And just yesterday before our 
services, I got to lead their 9 year old son, Amaro, to the Lord!  On 
top of all that, we baptised 4 people yesterday: Matias, Amaro, 
Nayeli, and a young girl in our church who got saved back in the fall.  
God is good!


Thank you for your prayers and support,      

Markie Bullock


